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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 5th November 2012
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman

Mark Sains
Secretary


Tony Green
Treasurer


Chris McLaren
Vice President

Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain

Helen Morris

Simon Cain


Elaine Harries
1 Chairman’s Comments
Following the AGM, I am very proud to continue in the position of chairman, and I should like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for your continued support. We have also chosen our club charity for the year, Myeloma UK. The generosity shown last year for our two charities was outstanding, and I hope that we can equal our efforts for this very worthy cause. 

The Three Counties Cross Country League has now started, and the standard is once again very high. It was very good to see so many runners turn out for the club at the first fixture, especially those experiencing cross country for the first time. We have two more fixtures this month, so please run if you can.

This month also sees the Luton Marathon and Three Stage Relay. It is very pleasing to see how many names have been put forward to help out over the course of the weekend, but any additional offers of help will be very gratefully received. Please remember that many races would not be possible if it were not for volunteers, so if you have enjoyed a race put on by another club this year, this is your chance to give something back.
2 Apologies
Apologies received from Pam Abbitt
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the October meeting were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
The Q+As about the cross-country and other club events have been put on the front edsk, and will be incorporated in the Striders magazine.
The members who ran around the Stopsley cross country course were appreciative of seeing what the course actually entailed.

Moving to Inspire:

· There has been no comment from members with the requirement to use lockers or cars for valuables

· Inspire has now added a link to the Striders’ website

w.r.t kit prices:

· T-shirts were £15.52 at last order
· Will increase the cost of second vests to £17 each

· (DD) to update website

5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received:
· ARC affiliation and race permit fees
· (MS) to forward to EH + CM

· Christopher Toumazou of Luton Sixth Form College regarding any further interest in using the college as a base

· (MS) to reply indicating that we are still interested in annual events, but currently staying at Inspire for club nights.

6 Treasurer’s Report

TG presented the current report:-

Current Account Balance:
£    120.64
Savings Bank Balance:
£10030.19
Charity Account:

£  113
The overall costs for the 30 anniversary were £4614 (originally estimated to be £5000)

Any new members will be using the 3 month fee (due to the extension of the subscription period for this year)

Prior to the AGM, TG had many discussions with the auditor about the actual club ins & outs (mainly explaining the different costs). TG & auditor are a lot happier with the state of the accounts.

7 Membership Secretary’s Report

We would like welcome 2 new members in October, bringing the total of new members to 31 for this year.
8 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby - Oct 2012
Sunday 7th    Two Striders ran the On Your Marks 10k and Andy Durrant ran a P.B. in the On Your Marks 5k.
Eleven Striders ran the Standalone 10k with six running P.B.s.
Kim Willis and Lorraine Webb ran the Willow 10k with Lorraine running another P.B.
Gerry Taylor ran the Basingstoke half marathon.
Saturday 13th  Christina Green ran a P.B. in the St Albans 5k park run.
Sunday 14th  Stuart Harries ran the Great Eastern half marathon and
Gez Fallon and Matt Crossland ran the Ware 10mile.
Three Striders ran the Ridgeway 15k with Paul Keech running a 2 ½ minute P.B.
Three Striders ran the Herts 10k. and Kieron Fitzpatrick ran the Cardiff half marathon.
Wednesday 17th  Nikki Cox and Lance Richardson ran the Henlow 10miles.
Sunday 21st  Phil Nitchin ran a P.B. in the Great Birmingham half marathon.
Alison Sugars ran a P.B. in the Ampthill Trophy and Louise Peters finished 1st Vet 35 lady in the same race.
Saturday 27th Karen Ashby ran the Milton Keynes 5k park run.
Sunday 28th Pat Cosgrove ran the Great South 10miles whilst Chris Hunter and Amanda Rankin ran P.B.s in a half kilomathon whatever that is. Think it might be 13.1k.
Monday 29th Gerry Taylor and Lorraine Webb ran the Dublin marathon with Lorraine knocking 35 minutes off her P.B. and Gerry after all his injury problems running a P.B. of 2:58:29. Well done to both of you.
Sunday 28th  Saw the start of our cross country season and what a start it was. We had forty runners take part in our first race and a great result. Our mens team finished 9th so a bit of work to do there, but our ladies team had a brilliant 3rd place finish, leaving Striders finishing in a great position of 5th place. Now we know that it will be very hard to hold onto that position but we have to try. We have done it once so why not again.
Another pleasing aspect from the club’s point of view was the number of our newer club members who ran for the team for the first time on what was a tough cross country course. Can we say well done to everybody who represented your club and keep it up. The sheets are out for the next race at Wing on Sunday November 11th. Please try to make this event!
We could not write this report without thanking Kirsty Ashby for her help on Sunday morning in Wellingborough. Karen could not be there so she sent her daughter instead and what an able deputy she proved to be. Thank you Kirsty.
We have a very busy six weeks or so coming up ( and that does not include the Cxxxxxxxx shopping! – I didn’t really mention the C word Tony!) and we will be looking for a lot of help with all the cross countries, the Luton marathon and the Bedford half marathon so can we ask you to please make yourself available to help and put something back into your club. We don’t ask for a lot of help throughout the year; but the next 2 months are busy ones. Everything just seems to happen so close to each other. It is only because we all chip in and work together that we stay the friendly little club we have always been known as and always want to be.
9 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:
· Phil Nitchin
· For the PBs that he has achieved and the continued effort throughout the year, even after finishing his marathon challenge
· Elaine Harries

· For work towards the 30th Anniversary

10 Moving to Inspire Sports Village

We have heard nothing about entry cards, but nobody is complaining, so we will wait until Inspire mentions them again.
EH discussed the current situation re: social nights:

· Working Men’s Club are having a committee meeting to confirm the Striders’ use, but it should be OK for December 13th
· We can bring food and have the room exclusively

· We will need volunteers to take the food over during the club night

· We will make a final decision after the 13th December social night

· (EH) to organise a few extra treats due to it being nearly Crhistmas

11 Three Counties Cross Country – Stopsley Round
Food options
· There were multiple suggestions

· We will take the Inspire food option (with the financial hit)

· Although we need an accurate count of runners

· Emphasise that food is just for runners

· Will withdraw our course for next year

Approval:

· Heard from the safety advisory group

· (BB) to confirm with Reg about being race ref

· Currently not heard from the landowners

· Also need to contact the stable

The first aid cover is booked
12 Luton Marathon
Everything is in hand, although we need more marshals

· Push on front table

· Mention on Website

· Check with other clubs (DRR, Luton AC, Gaelic Football)

13 A.O.B

Beds County XC is 5th January (Milton Keynes)

DD indicated that he has 16 old long sleeve tops lefts

· Put on sale @ £10 each

SC asked whether we could put on a link on the website to UKA regarding the affiliation fees.

· (DD) to take a look
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